Sept 9, 2010

Edward J. DeMarco Acting Director Federal Housing Finance Agency 1700 G Street, NW 4th Floor Washington, DC 20552

rn middle tennessee CIATION REALTORS® OFFICE OF GENERAL COUNSE! 2588 N. Mt. Juliet Road

Mt. Juliet, TN 37122

TELEPHONE 615-758-9851

FAX 615-773-1738

TOLL FREE 1-888-440-9851

EMAIL karen@karenlowe.com

www.emtar.com

Margaret Dixon President

Jimmy Deatrick President Elect

Amy Hamilton Recording Secretary

Karen Lowe Chief Executive Officer

Directors

June Bilbrey **Judy Cox** Sue Glore Susie Goodall **Bobby Hill Debbie Hobbs Kimberly McConkey Diane Mitchell Wes Stone** Fred VanHook **Debbie Watson Judy Woodall**

Lyndon LaFevers Past President

Dear Mr. DeMarco:

We are writing on behalf of the Eastern Middle TN. Association Realtor® to support the Federal Housing Finance Agency's (FHFA's) proposed guidance on the use of private transfer fees for the Federal Home Loan Banks (FHLBs) and the government sponsored enterprises (GSEs) Fannie Mae, Freddie Mac. We fully support the FHFA guidance that states the FHLBs and the GSEs should not purchase mortgage encumbered by private transfer fees and that such purchases are not prudent or safe or sound investments.

As you know, a private transfer fee commonly occurs when a developer agrees to add a covenant to the deed of each new home, or a homeowner agrees to add a covenant to an existing home's deed, that requires future owners of the property to pay a percentage of the selling price to a designated beneficiary. While the percentage fee paid is tied to the home price, it does not correlate with any tangible benefit received by the home buyer. The transfer fee rule is a covenanted mandate so it is extremely difficult to reverse the requirement once it is in place. In many cases the fee is attached to the deed for up to 99 years meaning several subsequent buyers may pay a fee where no service was rendered or benefit received.

Private transfer fees increase the cost of homeownership, do little more than generate revenue for developers or investors and provide no benefit to homebuyers. They place an inappropriate drag on the transfer of property. Moreover, there is virtually no oversight on where or how proceeds can be spent, on how long a private transfer fee may be imposed, or on how the fees should be disclosed to home buyers. Already, one company is negotiating with institutional investors to "securitize" pools of transfer fees, which will essentially create bonds that can be sold on a secondary market, based on the future cash flows.

The Federal Housing Administration (FHA) recognizes the impact of private transfer fees. The US Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) General Counsel has confirmed that private transfer fees clearly violate HUD's regulations which prohibit legal restrictions on conveyance and require lenders to convey clear marketable title.

Thank you for your time and consideration of this matter.

Sincerely,

Margaret Dixon

President relationer in

ISCOULDE!

supsedieur private mak bak e jaar operation on the transfer or pourty thingship benefit received by the second floor and the converse of the expension of the second to th fetago y allo que boje ja jo a av-



